Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: teaching assistants
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

For the latest available date, and for local authority maintained schools in the local authority area, what were: 
The total of funded teaching assistant posts (inclusive of both filled and unfilled posts);
(a) The total number of unfilled teaching assistant vacancies;

(b) The teaching assistant vacancy rate; and

 

(c) The date for which these figures are valid.  


In each case, I would be grateful if the definition of 'teaching assistant' could be treated as consistent with the Department for Education's Workforce Census definition (ie. inclusive of HLTAs).

Please can the figures for (a), (b), and (c) be provided on both a headcount and an FTE basis, if possible. 
Answer:
The Council does not hold information regarding vacancies for schools as schools carry out their own recruitment and monitor their own establishments.  This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

Please contact individual schools directly. The link below will take you to the Schools’ Directory page:  

https://schoolinfo.leicester.gov.uk/DirectorySearch.html
You can find detailed contact information for all Leicester City schools using the search facility ‘School Type’ in the form.  

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

